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Room 116, City-County Building, Madison, Wisconsin 53703 
Phone (608) 266-4266 Fax  (608) 267-1540 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
TO:  Zoning and Land Regulation Committee members 
FROM: Roger Lane, Dane County Zoning Administrator 
SUBJECT: Revisions to Chapter 17, Floodplain regulations  
DATE:  January 24, 2017 

 
 
In order to stay in compliance with the requirements of the FEMA Floodplain program, the County is 
required to update the adopted Floodplain regulations whenever there is a change to the floodplain 
maps.  Below is a list of changes that were made to the adopted floodplain maps.  The proposed 
ordinance amendment, 2016 OA 066, incorporates these changes in to the floodplain regulations.  The 
changes have been approved by FEMA. 
 
• Revision to the floodplain on the East Branch of the Starkweather Creek – A new culvert was 

installed on the creek which affected the floodplain elevations in Section 4 of the Town of Blooming 
Grove.  The culvert is located near Milwaukee Street in the City of Madison. 

 
• Revision to the floodplain on the Upper Badger Mill Creek – New storm water detention basin was 

installed which affected the floodplain elevation in Sections 12 and 13 in the Town of Verona.  The 
regional detention basin is located between Nesbitt Road and 12/18. 

 
• Revision to the floodplain on a dry tributary to Badger Mill Creek – A new box culvert was installed 

under Hubble Road in the City of Verona which affected the floodplain elevation in Sections 8 and 9.  
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